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Consolidation Review Task Force – Organization and Operations Committee 
Meeting Minutes
April 17, 2014
12:00 p.m.
Location:  Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,
In attendance: Elaine Brown (Chair), Kerri Stewart, Wyman Duggan, Steve Rohan
Also: Damian Cook – Task Force Administrator; Jeff Clements – City Council Research
Meeting Convened:  12:12 p.m.
Chairwoman Brown called the meeting to order and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.
Damian Cook described the committee’s task as coming up with a recommendation regarding how to implement zero-based budgeting in the City. The committee originally recommended that one department per year be directed to go through that process. The full task force discussed doing two departments per year to implement it faster, then the conversation devolved into a broader discussion of the potential costs and benefits of zero-based budgeting and no conclusion was ever reached.

Wyman Duggan noted that School Superintendent Nikolai Vitti mentioned at a Chamber of Commerce  board meeting earlier in the day that the School Board had engaged in a zero-based budgeting exercise this year that was lengthy and painful, but was a valuable exercise for finding inefficiencies and cost savings. The group discussed the committee’s mission – is it to propose methods for implementing the process, or is it to justify whether it’s worth the effort or not? The group noted that the City Council has engaged in a number of budget examination efforts over the last 20 years, with relatively few specific outcomes to show for the effort. There was a question about whether the budget cutting exercises of the last few years as the City has dealt with shrinking resources has largely achieved the same end as a zero-based budgeting process – prioritization of programs and resources and squeezing out every unnecessary expense.
The committee agreed to recommend to the full Task Force that Superintendent Vitti and his finance personnel be invited to a future Task Force meeting to present what the school system did with zero-based budgeting and what was the outcome.

Meeting Adjourned:  12:32 p.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research 
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